SALFORD CITY COUNCIL
16th February, 2005

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.

"
ended:
4.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
The Mayor (Councillor Witkowski) - in the Chair

Councillors Ainsworth, Antrobus, Broughton, Burgoyne, Clague, Compton, Connor, Cooke, Cullen, Dawson, Devine, Fernandez, 


K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray, Heywood, Hinds, Holt, Howard, Hudson, Humphreys, Hunt, Jolley, Jones, Kean, King, Lancaster, B. Lea, M. Lea, Lewis, Lindley, Macdonald, Mann, McIntyre, Merry, Miller, Morris, Mullen, B.P. Murphy, Jane Murphy, Owen, Pennington, Perkins, Pooley, Salmon, Sheehy, Smyth, Warmisham, Warner and Wilson 

127.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Clarke, Dobbs, Hulmes, Lightup, Joe Murphy and Powell.

128.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 19th January, 2005, were agreed as a correct record, subject to Minute 121 “Notice of Motion” being amended by the insertion of words immediately before the paragraph:

“Following a debate, the Mayor put the amendment to the meeting and, upon a show of hands, this was not carried.”


The words are:


“MOTION MOVED AND SECONDED

Moved by Councillor Lightup and seconded by Councillor Lancaster “that debate on this item of business be terminated at 5.30 p.m.”  On being put to the vote this Motion was declared carried.

The meeting then considered the amendment which had been proposed by Councillor Karen Garrido and seconded by Councillor Ian Macdonald.”

129.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST
Councillor Bernard Pennington declared an interest in respect of James Brindley Junior School, as Chairman of the Governors of that school.

130.
MAYOR’S CITIZENS AWARD
The Mayor reported that the recipient of this month’s Mayor’s Citizens Award was Mr. Fred Eyre, nominated by Mr. Fred Fielder.

Mr. Fred Fielder paid tribute to Fred Eyre commenting in particular on the monies raised by his charity work in Salford.

The Mayor presented Mr. Eyre with his award, and Mr. Eyre addressed the Council in expressing his thanks.

131.
RECEIPT OF PETITIONS
	Councillor
	Subject of Petition
	Directorate

	John Mullen
	From local residents concerning the nuisance and danger being caused by off-road motorcycles using Langdale Drive and the surrounding neighbourhood in Eccles
	Chief Executive (Community Safety)

Housing and Planning (Transport)

Education and Leisure

	Bernard Murphy
	From residents of Broughton deploring any violence shown to any resident or visitor to the area
	Chief Executive (Community Safety)


132.
QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS ON THE DISCHARGE OF FUNCTIONS OF


OTHER AUTHORITIES ETC.

(a)
Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Authority
Councillor George Wilson reported on arrangements for consideration of the Greater Manchester Fire and Rescue Authority Precept for 2005/06.


(b)
Passenger Transport
Councillor Barry Warner, the Council’s representative on the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority, presented a report which provided an update on the following key GMPTA capital schemes with significant implications for the City of Salford -


(i) 
Metrolink Phase 3.


(ii)
Leigh-Salford-Manchester-Busway.


(iii)
Salford Central Rail Station.


(iv)
Eccles Bus Station.

Members discussed and commented on the schemes in question and Councillor Barry Warner responded to the issues raised.


(c)
Police
Councillor Peter Connor indicated that he would advise Councillor Karen Garrido of the current position regarding Questions being asked at Police Authority meetings.


(d)
Waste Disposal

No questions were asked or comments made in respect of waste disposal matters.


(e)
Outside Bodies
Councillor James King encouraged Members to advise him of any sources they were aware of selling Fairtrade Products as this would strengthen the Council’s submission for Fairtrade Status.

133.
GENERAL QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS TO LEAD MEMBER

(a)
Leader of the Council
In respect of questions asked by the Members indicated, Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council responded as follows:-


(i)
Councillor John Warmisham referred to the Liberal Democrat’s Election leaflet which contained information claiming Salford had the highest Council Tax in the north west and crime in the City was on the increase.  Councillor John Merry  demonstrated that the information was incorrect and asked that the leaflet be corrected before being circulated.  


(ii)
In response to Councillor John Cullen, he reported that the costs of the erection of the magenta road signs was £25,000 with a generated income from sponsorship of £34,000, thereby resulting in a £9,000 profit.  Councillor Robin Garrido commented that his concerns were for the whole marketing costs of the magenta image.


(iii)
He acknowledged Councillor Iain Lindley’s comments regarding poor attendance at Scrutiny Committees by Members of the Liberal Democratic Party, and stressed the need for all-party representation at such meetings.


(iv)
In response to Councillor Ian Macdonald requesting further information and a report on the role and responsibilities of the North West Development Agency, particularly in respect of transport issues, he indicated that any issues of importance concerning the agency would be reported as appropriate to the Council.


(v)
In response to comments by Councillor Karen Garrido, regarding the operation of, and procedure for, Cabinet briefings, which were not open or transparent with minutes not being made available, he outlined the clear procedure for decision making adopted in the Council Constitution whereby the actual decision making body was the full Cabinet meeting, which both the opposition parties and members of the public were invited to attend.


(vi)
He shared the concerns expressed by Councillor John Pooley regarding Job Centre closures and agreed to arrange a meeting to advise him in detail of the action being taken to ensure services were maintained and improved where possible.


(vii)
In response to Councillor Norman Owen, he commented on the consultation arrangements and involvement of local residents in respect of the regeneration and redevelopment by Countryside Properties in Broughton.


(b)
Deputy Leader of the Council


In response to questions and concerns from Councillor Norman Owen regarding (1) nuisance caused by motorcycles and bikes, and (2) unruly and anti-social behaviour, Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, reported that a Working Group had been established to look at ways of resolving issues concerning nuisance caused by motorcycles and bikes, and on partnership working across organisations in the City to address crime and anti-social behaviour.


(c)
Planning

In response to a question from Councillor Karen Garrido, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, agreed to provide all Members with any new information on the erection of telephone masts etc.


In response to Councillor Robin Garrido, Councillor Derek Antrobus outlined the position regarding section 106 agreements and on a particular planning application dealt with by the Planning and Regulatory Panel.


Councillor Derek Antrobus acknowledged the thanks expressed by Councillor Ian Macdonald for his assistance in dealing with the consultation issues raised concerning traffic calming measures in the vicinity of Greenleach Lane, Worsley.


(d)
Lead Member for Children and Youth

In response to a question from Councillor Tim Perkins concerning the Council’s policy on insurance of youth clubs and the need for clubs to be made aware of procedures.  Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Children and Youth, agreed to investigate this and respond to Councillor Perkins.


(e)
Lead Member for Customer and Support Services

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services (1) agreed to investigate the issue raised by Councillor Norman Owen regarding Kingsley Court, Langworthy, and asked him to forward full details, and (2) indicated that the issue of computer requirements for Members was still being considered.


(f)
Lead Member for Education

In response to a comment from Councillor Ian Macdonald regarding truancy levels being unacceptably high, Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, indicated that he was not content with the high levels and reported on the number of initiatives taking place to address this matter and the problems which exist with levels of unauthorised absence causing most concern.


(g)
Lead Member for Housing

Councillor John Pooley referred to the New Prospect Housing Limited Repairs System which he considered  was not operating effectively.  He encouraged Members to use the proper complaints system where repairs were not being completed on time to show a true reflection of the situation.  Councillor Peter Connor reported that a performance monitoring system was in place and that the service was scrutinised by the appropriate Scrutiny Committee.


With regard to item 10 listed in the Forward Plan of Key Decisions as from 1st February, 2005, (Eccles New Road Redevelopment Project) Councillor Peter Connor asked Councillor Geoffrey Ainsworth to let him have details to which he would arrange a response.

134.
ISSUES FOR CHAIRS OF SCRUTINY COMMITTEES

No issues were raised for Chairs of Scrutiny Committees.

135.
URGENT DECISION

RESOLVED:
THAT the report of the Deputy Director of Customer and Support Services indicating that Councillor John Merry, as Leader of the Council, had agreed that Lead Member Decision No. 3291 (Re-marketing Work at Three Sheltered Housing Schemes at Astley Court, Monica Court and Mount Carmel) should be treated as a matter of urgency, and, as such, the decision would not be subject to call-in, be noted.

136.
AMENDMENTS TO THE COUNCIL CONSTITUTION

A report of the Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services detailing proposed amendments to the Council Constitution was submitted.


RESOLVED:
THAT amendments to the Constitution, as contained in the report now submitted, be approved.

137.
APPOINTMENTS

(a)
Life in Salford Editorial Board

Councillor John Merry, seconded by Councillor David Lancaster, moved Councillors Roger Lightup and Keith Mann.


Councillor Karen Garrido, seconded by Councillor Robin Garrido, moved Councillor Ian Macdonald in place of Councillor Keith Mann.


The Mayor put the vote to the meeting and upon a show of hands, it was -


RESOLVED:
THAT Councillors Roger Lightup and Keith Mann be appointed to serve on the Life in Salford Editorial Board.


(b)
Project Management Board for Performance Management

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillors Andy Salmon and Tim Perkins be appointed to serve on the Project Management Board for Performance Management.




(2) THAT consideration of the Conservative Group vacancy on the Board be deferred for one month.


(c)
Social Services Panel

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillors James Hulmes and Jane Murphy be appointed to serve on the Social Services Panel.


(d)
Other Outside Bodies/Panels

RESOLVED:
THAT consideration of appointments to (a) Coalfield Communities Campaign, (b) Salford South New Prospect Housing Limited Local Board, (c) Swinton New Prospect Housing Limited Local Board, (d) Salford Local Transport Group and (d) the Licensing Regulatory Panel be deferred for one month.


(e)
Scrutiny Committee

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Iain Lindley be appointed to replace Councillor David Lewis on the Community Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee, and Councillor David Lewis replace Councillor Iain Lindley on the Environment and Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee.

138.
SCHOOL ORGANISATION COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT the following Members be appointed to serve on the School Organisation Committee until May, 2005:-


Councillor Neville Clarke.


Councillor Iain Lindley.


Councillor Keith Mann.


Councillor John Warmisham.


Councillor Jane Murphy.

139.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following items had been circulated with the Council meeting agenda for information -


(a)
List of Lead Member Decisions.


(b)
Minutes of Cabinet.


(c)
Minutes of Regulatory Panels.


(d)
Minutes of Community Committees.


(e)
Scrutiny Committee Action Sheets.


(f)
Forward Plan.
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